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23 September 2011 
 
Dear  Sir/Madam  
 

DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Acts 1990 (as amended) 
Town and Country Planning (General Development Procedure) Order 1995 
Town and Country Planning (Applications) Regulations 1988 
 
Full Planning Permission Granted 
 
Address:  
Senate House 
Malet Street 
London 
WC1E 7HU 
 
Proposal: 
Installation of 4 air condenser units behind the parapet wall on the flat roof at fourth floor 
level in connection with existing University building (Class D1).  (Retrospective). 
  
Drawing Nos: 7660-23 rev A2; SH/CU/002a; SH/CU/001; SH-4-007; Planning Supporting 
Statement by Highcroft Planning 10 June 2011 (containing Site Plan);  
 
The Council has considered your application and decided to grant permission subject to the 
following condition(s): 
 
Condition(s) and Reason(s): 
 
1 Noise levels at a point 1 metre external to sensitive facades shall be at least 

5dB(A) less than the existing background measurement (LA90), expressed in 
dB(A) when all plant/equipment (or any part of it) is in operation unless the 
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plant/equipment hereby permitted will have a noise that has a distinguishable, 
discrete continuous note (whine, hiss, screech, hum) and/or if there are distinct 
impulses (bangs, clicks, clatters, thumps), then the noise levels from that piece of 
plant/equipment at any sensitive façade shall be at least 10dB(A) below the LA90, 
expressed in dB(A). 
 
Reason: To safeguard the amenities of the adjoining premises in accordance with 
the requirements of policy CS5 of the London Borough of Camden Local 
Development Framework Core Strategy and policies DP26 and DP28 of the 
London Borough of Camden Local Development Framework Development 
Policies. 
 

 
Informative(s): 
 
1 Reasons for granting permission. 

 
The proposed development is in general accordance with the London Borough of 
Camden Local Development Framework Core Strategy, with particular regard to 
policies CS4 (Areas of more limited change); CS5 (Managing the impact of growth 
and development); CS14 (Promoting high quality places and conserving our 
heritage) and the London Borough of Camden Local Development Framework 
Development Policies, with particular regard to policies DP24 (Securing high 
quality design); DP25 (Conserving Camden's heritage); DP26 (Managing the 
impact of development on occupiers and neighbours); DP28 (Noise and vibration). 
For a more detailed understanding of the reasons for the granting of this planning 
permission, please refer to the officers report. 
 

 
Disclaimer 

This is an internet copy for information purposes. If you require a copy of the signed 
original please telephone Contact Camden on (020) 7974 4444 
 


